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BILL NO:        Senate Bill 17 

TITLE: Child Custody - Cases Involving Child Abuse or Domestic Violence - 

Training for Judges 

COMMITTEE:    Judicial Proceedings  

HEARING DATE: January 26, 2022  

POSITION:         SUPPORT WITH AMENDMENTS 

 

The Maryland Network Against Domestic Violence (MNADV) is the state domestic violence 
coalition that brings together victim service providers, allied professionals, and concerned 
individuals for the common purpose of reducing intimate partner and family violence and its 
harmful effects on our citizens. MNADV urges the Senate Judicial Proceedings Committee to 
issue a favorable report with amendments on SB 17.  
 
Senate Bill 17 outlines extensive training for judges that preside over child custody cases that 
involve child abuse and domestic violence. MNADV believes that judges should be fully trained 
on current science and research on topics related to adolescent development, Adverse Childhood 
Experiences, domestic abuse, child abuse, and other traumas. However, MNADV suggests an 
amendment that would strike from the bill the list of topics that judicial training must include 
starting on page 2, line 3 until the end of page 3. As research and science is ever evolving new 
legislation would be required to modify the training requirements to reflect new understandings 
of domestic violence, childhood trauma, and best practices. By partnering with organizations that 
are subject matter experts in the required areas of training as SB 17 requires, judicial trainings 
will reflect the most current research and best practices. 
 
As drafted, SB 17 appears to limit the training requirements to judges that oversee child custody 
cases. Family law matters, including child custody cases that involve child abuse or domestic 
violence, may be assigned to magistrates. In addition, District Court judges may hear protective 
order hearings that involve matters of child custody in the context of child abuse or domestic 
violence. MNADV would therefore suggest that any training requirements extend to a family law 
magistrates and District Court judges. 
 
For the above stated reasons, the Maryland Network Against Domestic Violence urges a 
favorable report with amendments on SB 17. 
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